Morningside Elementary School
SBDM Minutes

February 17, 2014

Meeting was called to order at 3:31 pm.

Members present were Joe Nepi, Carole Brown, Karla Buckingham, Kelly Cruze, Tabitha Kerr and Kristin Willett.

Council reviewed the current agenda and minutes from January 21, 2014. Carole Brown made the motion to approve the agenda and minutes; motion was seconded by Karla Buckingham. All were in consensus.

Joe Nepi shared his principal’s report with council members which included the following:

· Current Enrollment is 524.

· The Professional Development scheduled for February 17th will be rescheduled for a later date.

· Consolidated Monitoring visits will occur tomorrow, February 18th. 

· The MES Title I Survey results were reviewed. The council discussed and questioned results concerning the parent involvement policy.  This is a topic the council would like to revisit at a later meeting when reviewing Policy 06.02 which was last updated in 2009.
· Elle Bryant, student of the month, will be recognized at the Board Meeting occurring in February. Kelly Cruze suggested that each grade level be assigned a month to nominate a student at the beginning of the school year. The council members agreed that this was a good idea.

Concerning student achievement, Joe Nepi reported that the SEM-R training conducted by Susan Ryan will occur on February 26th during the faculty meeting time, and continue on February 27th during the professional learning day. He also reported the classroom peer observations are beginning. The lead teachers, along with a few other volunteers, have opened their classrooms for informal observations to better prepare the faculty for the PGES visits beginning next year.

Joe Nepi then presented the updated budget report. The council asked that Mr.Nepi ask Denise Morgan if there is a deadline for spending the money in the Activity funds. The council also discussed the deadline for faculty to spend funds from their classroom accounts. The council would like Mr.Nepi to remind the faculty of that deadline in his News & Notes. Lastly, the council requested that Mr.Nepi obtain an itemized list of the accounts within the Activity fund and present those at the March meeting.
The council then reviewed Policy 14.02 (Dress Code Policy). The council agreed that the policy, and the way it is written, is still relevant and does not need revision. The council felt it would be a good idea for the policy to be reviewed with the student body as spring approaches and the attire changes seasons. Next, Policy 13.01 (Planning and Resolution of Issues Regarding Instructional Practice) was reviewed. The committee members decided that the policy was not very clear, and needed to be revised. The committee agreed upon a revised version (which will be attached to these minutes) and conducted the policy’s first reading. A second reading will occur at the March meeting.
Council review minutes from the following committees: Climate, Universal Team, Parent Involvement, and Curriculum. After reviewing the minutes, the council requested that Mr.Nepi contact the Curriculum Committee. Mr.Nepi will request that the survey, previously given to faculty members who taught reading, also be given to all classroom teachers, RTA staff, and reaching coaches. Once this data is collected, the new results will be reported back to the SBDM council members in March.

In closing business, the council was made aware that staffing allocations will be discussed at the next meeting as well.
The next regular meeting will be on March 17th, 2014 at 3:30pm.

Karla Buckingham made a motion to adjourn; Kristin Willett seconded and all were in consensus. Meeting adjourned at 5:35 pm.
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